
The Boningale Bugle June 2018 
 

(St. Chad’s, Boningale) 

Church Wardens:  

Pauline Hill 01902 372758                             

email: hollybon1@tiscali.co.uk 

Trevor Elton 01902 789561     

Paper Copies of this newsletter are available from St. Chad’s. If you have any news you want to share or 
know of anyone who would be interested in receiving a copy of The Boningale Bugle please contact 
Pauline Hill. 
 
ST. CHAD’S NEWS 
Harp & Flute Evening Sat 12th May 

This was a delightful Summer Evening concert enjoyed by all which raised £359.22 for church funds.  Our 
thanks go to David Cotterell for organizing it and to Julie Hodgskin for playing the harp and Revd Mary 
Thomas for her wonderful flute playing. We are hoping to do more music concerts next Summer.  
 

Thy Kingdom Come Event 

This was held on the Village Green in Albrighton on Wednesday 30th May for children, parents and the 
young at heart. It began with Holy Communion led by Revd Mary at 10 a.m. and there were lots of crafts 
and activities for children and a teddy bear’s picnic over lunchtime. Many thanks to Evelyn & Jess Harper 
for their organisation and hard work and to the helpers from the three churches in the benefice who 
gave of their time and cakes on the day. 

Weddings & Baptisms at St Chad’s in 2018 
 

We are very pleased to announce that there will be three weddings, 
a wedding blessing and two baptisms at St. Chad’s between June and December. 

What a privilege it is to hold these joyous events in our little church. 
May they all find God’s love in this beautiful place. 

Quiet Thursdays at St Chad’s  - Every third Thursday each month, a seasonal reflection 
 
The Quiet Day Ministry has extended into Quiet Thursday Mornings at St Chad’s held on the 3rd Thursday 
of each month 9.30 am to 12.00 pm and all are welcome to come for a short time or a long time over a 
cup of tea or coffee with your God. No need to book.  
 
Quiet Day Programme 2018  
 
The next event in our Quiet Day Programme will be on Saturday 29th September from 9.30 – 2.30p.m. 
 'The Lord is my Shepherd' - Exploring the 23rd Psalm 
Cost - £6.00 to include lunch & all day tea & coffee.  
Contact Evelyn & Jess Harper to book your place on 07767390860 or email: stcquietdays@yahoo.co.uk 



 
 
Silent Eucharist  
East Shropshire Progressive Christianity Group have organized a Silent Eucharist at St. Chad’s on Monday 
25th June at 7.30 p.m. Revd Mary Thomas will share bread and wine, but without the spoken liturgy. 
Instead the Eucharist will be guided by music, signs and symbols, leaving all to be nourished in their own 
way. The service is open to all.  
  
JUNE –SEPT SUNDAY SERVICES (AT 11.15A.M. UNLESS OTHERWISE STATED): 

 
Future Events: 
 
Harvest Festival 2018 
This year our Harvest Praise Service will take place on Friday 5th October starting at 6.30 p.m. It will be 
followed by a Harvest Supper in the School Room. 
There will be a Harvest Communion Service on Sunday 7th October at 11.15 a.m. 
 
Remembrance 2018 
 
On Sunday 11th November it will be exactly 100 years since the end of World War One. The church will 
be open during the preceding week with a Quiet morning on Thursday 8th November. A place will also be 
set up in church where anyone can bring a photo of their loved one who died or served during WW1 
with a message/information attached. More details in October’s Bugle.   
 

 

 

3rd June 
Holy Communion  
(Revd Simon Iredale) 

10th June 
Family Praise 
(Worship Team) 

17th June 
Morning Praise 
 
Bill Sharples 

24th June 
Holy Communion at 
St. Mary’s - 10.30a.m. 
Followed by celebration 
lunch for Revd Ana 

 

1st July 
Holy Communion 
(Revd MaryThomas) 

8th July 
Family Praise 
(Worship Team) 
 

15th July 
Holy Communion at 
St. Mary’s - 10.30a.m. 
(Faith Breakfast at 9.30 
a.m.) 

22nd July 
Morning Praise 
(Revd MaryThomas) 

29th July 
5th Sunday U.B. 
Eucharist 
Service at St. Chad’s 
(Revd Simon Iredale) 
 

5th August 
Holy Communion  
 (Revd Ana 
Lawrence) 

12th August 
Family Praise 
(Worship Team) 
 

19th August 
Holy Communion at 
St. Mary’s - 10.30a.m. 
(Faith Breakfast at 9.30 
a.m.) 
 

26th August 
Morning Praise 
 
Bill Sharples 

 

2nd Sept 
Holy Communion  
(Revd Simon Iredale) 
 

9th Sept 
Family Praise 
(Worship Team) 
 

16th Sept 
Holy Communion & re 
dedication of St Mary 
Magdalene at 
10.30a.m. 
(Faith Breakfast at 9.30 
a.m.) 

23rd Sept 
Morning Praise 
 
Bill Sharples 

30th Sept 
5th Sunday U.B. 
Eucharist Service at 
St. Cutbert’s 
(Revd Mary & Revd 
Ana) 



BONINGALE PARISH NEWS 

Security 
There have been a number of break ins to garden sheds in the Boningale area and gardening tools and 
equipment have been taken. Please be vigilant and take more care when locking up your sheds over the 
summer months. 
 
Telephone Box in Church Lane, Boningale 
The Grade II listed red K6 telephone box in Church Lane,  
Boningale is in a dilapidated condition and since the advent of mobile  
phones is no longer used. The Parish Council now have permission from BT  
and Shropshire Council to adopt the telephone box for £1 but we need your help. 
 

WHAT NEXT? 

1. Firstly, we need to form a group of volunteers who will help to re-paint and restore it – 
please get in touch if you are willing to help. 

2. What would you like to see your local telephone box being used for? 

 Some ideas are:   
• Book Swap/lending library 
• A Plant and Vegetable Swapping place 
• An information Point for locals and for visitors with perhaps some info about Boningale’s 

History, local walks and what is going on in the area 
•  A place for a defibrillator, although we would probably need to do some fund raising to 

buy this life saving piece of equipment.  
• Another idea you have seen somewhere else?  

 
Please contact Boningale Parish Council with your ideas by 30th June, this is your opportunity 

to have your say, so come on Boningale let us know what you think! 

• Go to the Parish Council’s new website: boningaleparishcouncil.co.uk and leave a 
message which will be passed on to your Parish Councillors: 

David Thomas (Chair) Annette Sankey, Pauline Hill, Peter Snowden, Rebecca Bennett-Casserly 
• If you need to know more, speak to one of your councillors or get in touch via the 

website 
We are looking forward to your responses. 

Fly Tipping and Potholes 
There have been a number of cases of fly tipping within our beautiful village and conservation area and 
still many potholes to be filled in! 

 You can report both on Shropshire council’s website or phone them on 0345 678 9006. 
 

 It does take time for them to respond, but rest assured your councillors are constantly chasing them up! 


